## Vatican asks bishops to meet with victims ahead of February summit

VATICAN CITY (CNA) - Organizers of the Vatican's February meeting on sexual abuse have sent a letter to the participating bishops asking them to meet with abuse victims in advance of the gathering.

"We urge each episcopal conference president to reach out and visit with victim survivors of clergy sex abuse in your respective countries prior to the meeting in Rome, to learn first-hand the suffering that they have endured," the letter states.

"Absent a comprehensive and communal response, not only will we fail to bring healing to victim survivors, but the very credibility of the Church to carry on the mission of Christ will be in jeopardy throughout the world," it continues.

"The first step must be acknowledging the truth of what has happened."

The gathering, which will take place Feb. 21-24, 2019, is focused on the protection of minors from sexual abuse within the Church. The pope has asked the presidents of the world's bishops' conferences, and the heads of the Eastern Catholic Churches, to attend.

The bishops were also asked to answer by January 15 a questionnaire attached to the letter for use in internal preparations. Sharing information in advance is meant to facilitate, the letter says, the expression of opinions "constructively and critically," and to get a full picture of the current situation to see where reform is most needed.

The letter also expresses Pope Francis' thanks for the support of the bishops and his view that "collegial cooperation" is what will help them to tackle the challenges the Church is facing.

The letter concludes by saying that "each of us needs to own this challenge, coming together in solidarity, humility, and penitence to repair the damage done, sharing a common commitment to transparency, and holding everyone in the Church accountable."

The letter is signed by the summit's organizing committee, which is made up of members nominated by Pope Francis <u>in November</u>: Cardinal Blase Cupich of Chicago, Cardinal Oswald Gracias of Bombay, Archbishop Charles Scicluna of Malta, and Fr. Hans Zollner.

Papal spokesman Greg Burke said about the letter Dec. 18 that organizers are asking bishops to meet with victims in their own countries before February as "a concrete way of putting victims first, and acknowledging the horror of what happened."

A Vatican communication said the organizing committee is making "steady progress in preparations for the gathering," which will focus on the themes of "responsibility, accountability, and transparency."

For bishops to meet with victims is "to follow the example of Pope Francis," according to the statement. "Such personal encounters are a concrete way of ensuring that victim survivors of clerical abuse are first and foremost in the minds of all at the February gathering."